
Minutes 
University of Southern Indiana 



 

REPORT FROM ADMINISTRATIVE SENATE PAST CHAIRPERSON:  Linda Trible 

 Ms. Trible thanked everyone for a great year.   

 

REPORT FROM ADMINISTRATIVE SENATE SECRETARY/TREASURER: Carol Schmitt 

 The Senate had expenses this past month for the “Innovating Thinking” professional 

development sessions of $450.  The refreshments for this final senate meeting ran $67.75.  The 

current balance is $106.94. 

 

REPORT FROM EMPLOYEE RELATIONS AND BENEFITS COMMITTEE: Deb Clark, Chair 

 Ms. Clark reviewed the committee’s end of year report (Attachment 1)  

 

REPORT FROM PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE: Stephanie Walden-Schwake, Chair 

 Ms. Walden-Schwake reviewed the committee’s end of year report (Attachment 2). 

 



 No announcements 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:30 pm. 

 

 

 

Carol Schmitt 

Secretary/Treasurer 

 

  





we asked her to present the possibility of including some extra days during winter recess when 
the closed days fall at odd times.  Example:  if the last closed day is a Thursday.  It would save 
the university money if we were closed on the Friday in this case. 

 

5. 



Attachment 2 

Year-end Report of the Professional Development Committee 2012-2013 
Respectfully submitted to the Administrative Senate on June 5 2013 

 
By the members of the committee:  
Membership 2011-2012  
Stephanie Walden-Schwake, Chair  
Andrea Gentry, Vice Chair  
Deb Butler 
Cindi Clayton-Schnitker 



Promoting USI: presented by John Campbell and Admissions Staff 





Individuals and firms must reinvent themselves to a rapidly changing future.  Are you interested 

in reinventing your thinking about your processes and procedures?   The workshop is designed 

to go beyond “traditional” brainstorming by helping staff develop an innovative mind-set which 

can be transferred to professional contexts.  So how does it work?  Think “guitar strings” – not 

too tight, not too loose.  The right process systematically balances creative and critical thinking 

in the right doses at the right times to produce novel and potentially valuable ideas.  So if you 

would like to widen the “funnel” of your ideas, let’s uniquely reinvent the USI work 

environment. 

Attendance = 15 
 
The committee is planning to offer one more workshop in June. 
 
The committee investigated establishing a mentoring program. The committee met with Dr. Jason Fertig 
from the USI Romain College of Business. He recommended offering informal opportunities for 
networking (administrative happy hour, book club, professional development workshops, etc.) prior to 
implementing a mentor program. Networking can help build relationships that will lay the foundation 
for a mentoring program. The committee will continue to develop this idea.  
  



Attachment 3 

Nominations and Election Committee 

Administrative Senate 

June 2013 

Linda Trible, Chair 

Larry Back, Mandi Fulton, Andrea Gentry 

 

The Nominations and Election Committee met to review the distribution of administrators in the four 

districts.  While the districts are not evenly divided, the committee felt it would be confusing to change 

administrators from one district to another since changes were made last year.  The nomination form 

was developed using Org Sync and made available to administrators on April 1, 2013, at 8:00 am.  

Nominations remained open until April 19.  Nominees were notified via email to confirm their interest in 

having their names placed on the ballot.  Nominations included: 

 Vice-Chair (2 nominees ) 

 At-Large Senator (5 nominees; 2 declined) 

 District 1 Senator (6 nominees; 1 declined) 

 District 2 Senator (4 nominees; 1 declined) 

 District 3 Senator (4 nominees; 2 declined) 

 District 4 Senator (6 nominees; 5 declined) 
 

Each interested nominee was asked to submit a brief biography to include with the ballot.  Since Andrea 

Gentry was nominated for the position of Vice Chair, she was disqualified as a member of the 

committee.  The actual ballot was de



 

Revision to the Administrative Senate Bylaws: 

Article IV, Section 4, k. – approved 

Article IV, Section 4, j. – approved  

 

Thank you to all administrators who ran for a position on the Senate this year and to those who 

nominated such a qualified pool of applicants.  We also appreciate the assistance of OPRA in setting up 

the election and tabulating the results.  The actual results of the ballot are on file with the Secretary of 

the Administrative Senate. 

 

  



Attachment 4 

Events and Outreach Committee 

Administrative Senate 

June 2013 

Mandi Fulton and Ray Simmons, Co-Chairs 

Committee: Julie Brauser, Sherri Miller, Adam Trinkel, and CJ Regin 

 

The Events and Outreach committee continued with the toolkit series. We scheduled some of the 

toolkits for morning times this year. This seemed to go well, as attendance was a bit higher for the 

morning toolkits.  The recap schedule is as follows: 

9/18/2012 8:30am  Crisis prevention / Counseling center  

Speaker: Tom Longwell  

15 attended 

 

10/23/2012 11:00am Professional Tour / Admissions  

Canceled due to Dr. Bennett Special Meeting 

 

11/14/2012 9:00am  Motivation and teamwork / Athletics  

Rodney Watson    

26 attended 

 

1/23/2013 11:00am Health & Wellness /  RFC  

Stephanie Walden 

14 attended  

 

2/19/2013 8:30am  Emergency Preparedness Procedures / Security  

Steve Woodall 

31 attended 

 

3/8/2013 9:00am  Mental Preparedness  

Julie Evey-Johnson 

27 attended 

 

We had hoped to schedule a “Best Kept Secrets” tour, but were not able to make this happen.  It is 

recommended that the next committee work on this again, maybe via a “virtual tour” that employees 

can watch. In speaking with individuals on campus, this topic seems to be of interest to employees.  

 

All in all, it was a good turnout.  The committee also recommends that next year, we provide coffee and 

rolls for the morning toolkits, if there is money in the budget for it. 

 



 

Attachment 5 

Administrative Senate 

Administrative Affairs Committee 

2012-2013 End of Year Report 

Committee Members: 

 Susanne Stanley, Chair 

 Tim Fitzgibbon, Vice Chair 

 Cindy Miller, Amy Price, Tracy Sinn, Beth Thompson and Leslie Townsend 

  

Committee Purpose: 

Formulate policy recommendations, review existing policies, and report recommendations for 

changes or implementation. 

Committee Recommendations/Considerations: 

1. Recommendation:  That the University Bookstore offer a discount program to employees for the 
purchase of apparel and textbooks. 
 

Status: Accepted and implemented January 2013. 

 

Result:  A University Bookstore discount is available for benefit eligible employees and does not 

include children of employees.  There is a 10% discount on new and used textbooks, and a 20% 

discount on apparel, office supplies and gift items.  Discounts do not apply to textbook rentals, 

food, drinks, software and anything from the Apple Store.  Discounts are only available on 

regularly priced items, not sale items.  The discount cannot be combined with other discounts.  

Employee ID may be required.   

 

2. Recommendation:  Recreation and Fitness Center (RFC) membership policy be changed to allow 



additional information regarding the demographics of users and actual funding for RFC 

operations. 

 

3. Recommendation:  Change the university per diem and mileage rates so that they are based on 

Federal rates rather than State of Indiana rates. 
 

Status:  Accepted by Senate and presented at the 2013 Budget Hearings.  Since the 2013-2014 

budget has yet to be determined, this recommendation is pending.  It is noted that the 

university received significantly less funding from the state than anticipated, so it is unlikely that 

this recommendation will be approved.  

 

Notes:  This recommendation was made in conjunction with Faculty Senate.  It was determined 

that the cost of the increase would be approximately $330,000.00 (annually).  Since the 

university per diem and mileage rates mirror that of the State of Indiana, the last time per diem 

rates were increased was in July 1997 – over 15 years ago.  The mileage rate was increased from 

40 cents per mile to 44 cents per mile in July 2011.  

 

4. Consideration:  Require name tags with picture IDs of employees whose job requires them to go 
beyond the reception area of campus departments. 
 

Status:  In-process. 

 

Notes:  Lanyards with holders for USI ID card seem to be best approach but challenges are: 

I. Should all employee groups be required to wear an ID? 
II. If not, which employee group(s) should?  Student workers only? 

III. How will validation be maintained? Currently there is no indication if ID/employment is 
current. 
 

5. Consideration: Logo wear policy – need for campus-wide policy 
 

Status:  No action taken. 

Respectfully submitted by Susanne Stanley, chair of Administrative Affairs Committee 

  



Attachment 6 
Administrative Senate 

 Constitution and By-Laws Committee 

2012-2013 Yearly Report 

Committee Members: 
 Debbie Weigand  Chair 
 Larry Back  Vice-Chair 
 Ray Simmons 
 Sandy Frank 
 Laura McDaniel 
  
 
Purpose of the Constitution and By-Laws Committee: 

Reviews the constitution and by-laws of the Senate and proposes changes based on input from senate 
membership annually. 

Summary of the 2012-2013 Committee Activities: 

During the 2012-2013 Administrative Senate term, two situations arose requiring committee interpretation of 
current by-laws.  New guidelines were discussed, brought forth to the Administrative Senate members, voted on 
during the annual election and accepted by constituents.   

In the 2011-2012 Administrative Senate general election, a tie was encountered for one of the districts.  Since 

there was no tie-breaking policy in place at that time, the Executive Committee voted and broke the tie. 

Article IV, Organization, Section 4, Nominations and Elections, k. 

The Nominations and Elections Committee shall count the votes cast and shall declare the results to the 

Executive Committee within five business days following the conclusion of voting.  All ties in senate 

races shall be broken by a vote of the Nominations and Elections Committee.  Ties for Executive 

Committee offices shall be broken by a vote of the full Administrative Senate.  The Executive Committee 

shall validate the conduct of the election and shall certify the election prior to the June meeting.  When 

the election is certified, the Nominations and Elections Committee shall transmit a report containing the 

tabulation of votes cast to the secretary/treasurer of the Senate.  


